NORTHERN VIRGINIA SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON MINUTES OF JANUARY 12, 2021 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

The meeting was conducted as a virtual Zoom Meeting.

Commander Patrick Sowers called the meeting to order at 1930. The following Bridge officers were present:

Commander Patrick Sowers; Executive Officer Charles Hurley, JN; Treasurer Fred Zugay, JN;

Secretary Evelyn Alls, P: Members-at-large present were; P/C Alan Hart, AP; Lt Denise Robinson,

and Lt Walter Lazear, AP; also present were Lt Claire Wyngaard, P; P/C Gale Alls, SN; Norbert Hymel, P; and guest

P/R/C William Eldridge, SN.

OFFICER'S REPORTS:

Cdr. Sowers introduced our guest P/R/C Bill Eldridge, SN from Palm Beach P.S.

Cdr. Sowers read SEO Markussen's report: All classes in January will be virtual.

Executive Officer Lt/C Charles Hurley, JN - no report at this time.

Treasurer Lt/CFred Zugay, JN reported bank balances: Savings \$1,669.32 and Checking \$1,850.76 All bills received have been paid. Fred has sold his boat.

Secretary Lt/C Evelyn Alls, P; suggested canceling any plans for a 2021 Change of Watch social get together in deference to the Covid19 pandemic. The members present agreed with the secretary.

Lt. Denise Robinson, assistant editor of <u>Tars and Terns</u> suggested a new feature for the news letter; publish monthly a list of wedding anniversaries in the news letter. Bill Eldridge has recently lost his wife. It was their 65th anniversary.

P/C Gale Alls suggested the Squadron should consider reducing Squadron dues during the pandemic since the members are

getting fewer benefits for their dues. He will pursue the idea and report next month.

Lt Claire Wyngaard will attempt to get presenters to appear on our monthly Zoom general membership meetings. She seeks

help from members in getting presenters.

FUTURE MEETINGS

Executive Committee, January January 27, 2021, 1900.

General Membership meeting, February 9, 2021. 1930.

ALL MEETINGS IN THE FORESEEABLE FUTURE WILL BE VIRTUAL MEETINGS.

Respectfully submitted,